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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ACCOUNTING AND TAXATION SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE SOUTH AFRICAN SECURITISATION FORUM HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 10 JUNE 2009 AT 11 AM  AT DELOITTE & TOUCHE,  BUILDING 6, WOODLANDS PARK DRIVE, WOODMEAD, SANDTON
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3.
Welcome
The Chairman welcomed all the members to the first meeting of the accounting and tax sub-committee for 2009-2010.

4.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the last meeting, held on 12 February 2009, were approved and signed by the Chairman.

5. Matters Arising

1. Relationship with SARS (Item 5.2 from the previous minutes)
AP and MduP gave a verbal report back to the committee on the meeting with SARS. The sub-committee arranged a meeting with SARS on 23 February 2009 to meet and introduce the Forum and to explain what the Forum stands for and how it sees its role in the industry. The purpose of the meeting was not to raise or debate any current taxation issues with SARS. The sub-committee has agreed that any issues to be raised with SARS through the Forum in the future must be of general industry interest and relevance, and not be specific to any one member.

Of some concern to the committee was the profile of the SARS attendees at the meeting. SARS representatives included representatives of the tax evasion, special projects and reportable arrangements units, which seems to suggest that SARS is still seeing securitisation as being undertaken principally with a tax-saving or avoidance objective in mind. The committee is in general agreement that tax-savings is not an incentive to enter into securitisation and that SA securitisation structures are not tax-aggressive. Securitisation is actually tax-negative, in that there is generally VAT leakage in a securitisation structure. The goal is simply to get SPE’s as tax neutral as possible. As cash flow conduits, tax is paid at some point in the flow of funds, and SARS does not lose out on revenue as a result of securitisation. The Forum representatives stressed this to SARS in the meeting, and while the SARS representatives did acknowledge the point, there was a comment from them that “certain arrangers are more tax aggressive than others”.

Christel Brits of the Commissioner’s office at SARS has been in contact with MduP subsequent to the meeting. She is responsible for SARS and will be the person responsible for updating the SARS Guidance note on the taxation of securitisation vehicles if and when the decision is taken to update and release the guide in final form.

SARS has also enquired about training on securitisation to be offered to their staff members by the forum.

6. Taxation Issues

AP asked the committee to raise all current taxation issues impacting the industry, with a view to assessing areas where the committee should look to become involved. 

LR raised a query regarding the interest rate on subordinated loans, and at what level SARS would consider the interest rate to be excessive and disallow all or a portion of the deduction. CB summarised the taxation position in this regard and there was some discussion around risk versus reward. As long as the rate is a fair compensation for the risk assumed, then there should not be a problem, and as the subordinated loan carries the bulk of the credit risk in the vehicle, being a multiple of expected credit losses, it is usually possible to justify the rate to SARS.

No further matters were raised.
7. Accounting issues
AP asked the committee to raise all current accounting issues impacting the industry, with a view to assessing areas where the committee should look to become involved. No new matters were raised.

AP then gave the committee members a summary of the new ED10 which will replace the current consolidation model in AC412, and a summary of the new derecognition model in IAS39.

AL raised the new Fair Value guidance in IAS39 which will be released shortly, and gave a summary of the changes to IAS39 which will see the AFS and HTM classifications being removed, leaving only FV through the IS or Amortised Cost. The revised standard will be released as a exposure draft in July 09 and will be effective for December 2009 year-ends.
8. General


AP gave the committee a summary of the key points from the Global ABS conference in London from 2-4 June.

The committee asked if it is possible for one of the accounting technical specialists on the committee to give an accounting update at the next meeting, including the new IAS1, IAS39 and the new ED10 and fair value guidance, etc.

AL from KPMG and TMJ from Deloitte will be asked to do this.

9. Next Meeting


The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 17 September 2009 at 11am at Deloitte.
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